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Good Foundations Academy

Board of Directors Meeting
 January 13, 2025
5:00 PM

Attendees
Board of Directors:  Jamie Walker, Jed Daily, Steve Hepburn-excused, Tom Koehler, Micah Olson, Heather Baker, Suann Pledger
GFA Executive Director: Lisa Erwin
GFA Business Manager:  Rich Eccles
Guests:  Wendy Anderson, Guardian Committee, VP
Prayer:  Jed Daily
Minutes by:  Kathy Richins

Approval of Minutes – Jed made a motion to accept the November 2024 Board meeting minutes as written, Micah seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.  

Open Forum/Updates – None

Guardian Committee Update – A total of 548 items were donated to the Open Hand Ministry.  Community helper day was in November and a sack lunch was provided.  Movie night was a success.  Staff holiday gifts and Board appreciation gifts were given out.  Reviewed upcoming events.
	
Business Administration – November & December 2024 reports were presented.
· Finance & Accounting Report – Month Ending:  November 30, 2024
· Summary:  The increase in cash is a result of converting October’s Federal Accounts Receivable to Cash in November.
· Reporting:
· Submitted FY24 audited financials to USBE
· Submitted Q1 Financials to Trustee
·  Uploaded Fraud Risk Assessment to State Treasurers office
· Finalized FY24 Audit and submitted to bondholders
· Balance Sheet:  Days Cash on Hand – 337 (increase of 22 days from prior month)
· Income Statement:  
· Line 047 – Teachers & Students Success Act Funds arrived

Micah made a motion to accept the November 2024 Finance & Accounting Report as presented, Jed seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.  

· Finance & Accounting Report – Month Ending:  December 31, 2024
· Summary:  With 50% of the year completed, revenue and expense projections have been updated in the “Projected Results” column.
· Reporting:
· Title I Desktop Monitoring completed
· Annual Bond Compliance Certifications Submitted
· Completed Indirect Costs Module in UPEFS
· Submitted Financials and Certifications to Utah State Auditor’s Office
· Balance Sheet:  Days Cash on Hand – 340 (increase of 3 days from prior month)
· Income Statement:  
· Line 196 – Christmas Party and gifts

Heather made a motion to accept the December 2024 Finance & Accounting Report as presented, Jed seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed. 

Audit Committee Report – Heather reported on the audit committee findings, with all check and balances in order.  It was a good report with no issues.   Jamie asked all the board members to review the check register each month as that is not part of the auditor’s report.

Administrative Update – Executive Director’s Report – November and December were presented.
· Enrollment – GFA enrollment on November 11, 2024 was 435.  
· Since the last Board meeting, GFA unenrolled 3 students.  One student had transportation issues; one student relocated; and one student had a conflict with the teacher.
· Since the last Board meeting, GFA has enrolled no new students.
· Current enrollment, as of January 13, 2025 is 432.
· Discipline/Behavior – November and December 2024
· There were 6 major referrals in November for discipline:  Five referrals were for aggressive behavior; and one referral was for a sexual issue.
· There was 1 student suspension in November:   One suspension was for bodily fluid (spitting in a child’s face).
· There were 7 major referrals in December for discipline:  Two referrals were for disrespect; two referrals were for physical assault; one referral was for threat/intimidation; one referral was for aggressive behavior; and one referral was for computer misuse.
· There were 2 out-of-school suspensions in December:  One suspension was for sexual issues; and one suspension was for physical assault.
· Attendance Report – November and December 2024
· Average daily attendance in November was 93.22%.  
· Average tardy rate in November was 2.32%.
· Average daily attendance in December was 91.78%.
· Average tardy rate in December was 2.72%.
· Academic Report – 
· Middle of Year (MOY) Acadience Reading and Math testing is complete.
· Administration is reviewing the testing data with all grade level teams and setting goals for the remainder of the year.
· Middle of the Year (MOY) reports were reviewed with the Board.
· Curriculum Purchases – None
· Upcoming Events – the Board reviewed the school’s upcoming events.

Policy/Strategic
· Video Surveillance Policy – the Board reviewed the new policy.    
· Tom made a motion to accept the Video Surveillance Policy as written, Jed seconded, all voted in favor, motion passed.

School Environment
· Building Maintenance – Lisa reported on the bid from Mountain Alarm Fire & Security to inject nitrogen corrosion inhibitor into the sprinkler system.  Lisa will proceed with the completion of this project.  
· School Safety – Discussion will continue in February when more information is available.
· Lunchroom Doors – Fifteen companies were contacted, and no one can do the work.  The door discussion/fix will be put on hold until a later date.
· Playground Equipment – Utah Risk Management, State inspector, assessed the school and grounds and found a number of issues, mainly with the playground and playground equipment.  The Board discussed the findings and the immediate need to remove the concrete curbing around the dome, which will be taken care of immediately.  Lisa will get 3 bids for playground equipment and will present them to the Board for review.   
· Board Member Walk Through - Heather reported on the November walk through with praises and noted concerns.  The role of the Board member to do a school walk through was discussed.  The Board agreed it is worthwhile and will continue.  

Other – Board Retreat - the board retreat date was planned for the end of May.  

Tom made a motion to close the meeting at 6:25 PM, Jed seconded, all voted in favor, meeting adjourned.

Next Meeting:  Monday, February 10, 2025, at 5:00 PM at Good Foundations Academy.
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